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In this issue:

· Excessive Force Story Prompts Media Inquiries
· State Safety Oversight Program Meeting
· Media Inquiry on Blue Line Safety
· Media Relations Issues News Release on Taking Metro Rail to this Year’s L.A. Marathon


	Excessive Force Story Prompts Media Inquiries
This morning, the Los Angeles Times published a front page article chronicling excessive force complaints against Metro security officers during the past two years.  I was interviewed by KFWB and Channel 7, and Media Relations staff did interviews with Channels 34, 52 and the Daily News.  We also gave reporters a copy of my statement posted on metro.net that basically underscores that I will not tolerate physical or verbal abuse by any Metro employee or Sheriff’s deputies.  One officer has been fired and another reassigned from patrol duty.  Under the proposed new transit security contract with the Sheriff’s Department, the various shifts of Metro Security will be under the command and control of the LASD watch commander which should improve communications, integration and oversight.  Metro also will contract with the Los Angeles Office of Independent Review, a civilian oversight group that monitors LASD to look into our security arrangements and advise if improvements are warranted.  I assured reporters that the public is safe while riding Metro.  There is little contact with security officers, who guard Metro facilities, escort fare revenue collectors and close rail stations late at night.  Other media outlets ran brief stories this morning pulling verbatim from the Times article.
boardarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/StatementonMetroSecurity.doc

State Safety Oversight Program Meeting
This morning, I provided opening remarks at the State Safety Oversight (SSO) Program meeting held at the Ronald Reagan Building in Downtown Los Angeles.  The meeting, hosted by the California Public Utilities Commission, provides the FTA and other state regulatory agencies a forum to share best practices in safety processes.  During my opening remarks I stressed the importance of operating the safest system possible for our passengers, employees and the general public.  Vijay Khawani, our Director of Corporate Safety, will lead the group on a bus tour of the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension on day 3 of the conference.  Attendees will also receive an update on the SSO Program from the FTA and have an opportunity to participate in a workshop to review updates to APTA’s Rail Transit Standards for Rules Compliance and Roadway Worker Protection.   
Media Inquiry on Blue Line Safety
Today, Spanish news outlet Telemundo (Channel 52) inquired regarding whether there has been an increase in crime on board the Metro Blue Line.  LASD was interviewed for a segment and told the reporter that due to increases in ridership along with more patrons using cell phones and iPods that some additional incidents have occurred dealing with those electronic devices.  The LASD used the opportunity to inform patrons to be careful in displaying electronic gadgets and offered safety tips that patrons can do to avoid being a victim of a crime.  The reporter was told that overall crime on the Blue line was down 37 percent compared to last year.  The segment is expected to air sometime next week. 
Media Relations Issues News Release on Taking Metro Rail to this Year’s L.A. Marathon
Today, Media Relations issued a news release noting that Metro Rail continues to be the best way for race fans to view thousands of runners during the 24th annual Los Angeles Marathon to be held Memorial Day, Monday, May 25.  The release notes that this year eight Metro Rail stations will be within walking distance of the 26-mile race course.  The closest Metro Rail stations to the Marathon will be 7th Street Metro Center and the Pershing Square stations on the Metro Red/Purple Line subway, just a few blocks from the beginning and the end of the race at Fifth and Figueroa streets and Fifth and Flower Streets.  In addition the release notes that the bus services changes and detours for the Metro Bus system will occur between 4 a.m. and 6 p.m. Sunday.  Metro Bus lines impacted by this year’s LA Marathon will included: 14, 16, 18, 20, 26, 28, 30, 31, 33, 35, 37, 38, 40, 42, 51, 52, 53, 55, 60, 62, 66, 81, 102, 105, 200, 204, 206, 207, 210, 212, 217, 305, 333, 439, 444, 445, 446, 460, 487, 534, 720, 754, 757, 760.
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